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am blessed to be a part of this amazing organization and to share 
our news with you in my first Coastal Connections letter.   

As you know, we welcomed campers back to Camp Aranzazu in 2021 
and were able to serve some 875 campers!  These children and 
adults represent some of the populations most vulnerable to 
COVID-19, and the fact that we were able to welcome them back 
safely is a testament to our talented sta� and their relationships 
with our partners.  At Camp Aranzazu, campers were able to once 
again relax, have fun, be outdoors, and be with others who share 
similar experiences.  

Our campers grow, build relationships, and gain independence at 
Camp because we are intentional about our programming. But don’t 
just take my word for it! Camp Aranzazu does more than rely on 
anecdotal information – we measure camper outcomes: 

 • 92% of campers reported feeling connected 
  to a Camp Aranzazu sta� member
 • 87% said that they tried something new because 
  of Camp
 • 86% of campers reported that they felt like they 
  belonged at Camp
 • 85% of campers did something challenging at Camp  

The value of Camp to our campers is best expressed by Charles 
William Elliot, a former president of Harvard University: 

“I have a conviction that a few weeks spent in a 
well-organized summer camp may be of more 
value educationally than a whole year of formal 
school work.”

Thank you for your continued support of Camp Aranzazu. 
Your generosity makes a di�erence in the lives of children 
and adults with special needs and chronic illnesses. 
The Board of Directors and I invite you to visit 
us this year to see the di�erence you have made.  

Kurt R. Podeszwa
President

I

The Value of Camp 2021 CAMP            AT-A-GLANCEThe Value of Camp
• 875 campers
• 4 special events in 3 months
• 1 interim chief operating o�cer
• 1 new president
• 26 linear inches of American Camp Association
 Accreditation binders
• 176 HVAC filters
• 12 full-time sta�
• 200 hours on mowers
• 17 activity leaders
• 60 mower blades
• 28 bags of marshmallows for s’mores 

“I have become more confident in my
social skills, which will help me at school.”

“I will push
myself for
greater [things]
and overcome
obstacles in 
my life.”

“I will be
confident in
myself and not
afraid to try
new things.”

“I will not be so afraid of my seizures.”



Gratitude Report
YOUR GENEROSITY MAKES CAMP ACCESSIBLE TO EVERYONE by providing gifts to fund our programs; maintain and grow 
our facilities; and prepare for the future. Thanks to you, our campers with special needs and chronic illnesses have the 
opportunity to sail, zipline, and swim – no matter the challenge faced. You o�er a moment of fun to those who need respite from 
daily challenges. We are humbled and grateful that you join us in this work. 

$100,000+
The Hamill Foundation
Ed Rachal Foundation
Tres Grace Family Foundation
$50,000 - $99,999
The Guill Family Foundation
The Linda & Jerry Strickland Family 
 Foundation
$25,000 - $49,999
The Barrow Foundation
The Brown Foundation, Inc.
Wayne Duddlesten Foundation
The William Stamps Farish Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Gordy
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Graham / 
 The Tapeats Fund
Memorial Drive Presbyterian Church
The Harvey E. Najim Charitable 
 Foundation
The John M. O'Quinn Foundation
Mrs. Joanne Taylor
$10,000 - $24,999
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Bracher
Harry S. and Isabel C. Cameron 
 Foundation
Coastal Bend Community Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh C. Dobson
FedEx Ground
Mr. and Mrs. John Ferrari
Mr. and Mrs. Larry R. Forney
Mr. Allen Gilmer and Ms. Riki Rushing
George and Mary Josephine Hamman 
 Foundation
H-E-B Tournament of Champions
Albert & Ethel Herzstein Charitable 
 Foundation
John G. & Marie Stella Kenedy Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Little
Lonestar Legacy
Mays Family Foundation
The Nordan Trust
Mr. and Mrs. John K. Patchell
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan Phillips
Reliant Energy
Margaret Sue Rust Foundation
Shield-Ayres Foundation
Strake Foundation
$5,000 - $9,999
Mr. and Mrs. Tommy Arnim
Avalon Advisors, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. David Beck
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Brown
Built Capital
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Bunk
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Dang
Davidson Homes
Albert and Mary Dick Charitable Trust
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Donnell, Jr.
Forney Construction
Frost Bank
The Gordon Hartman Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Hazen
Mrs. Mike Hildebrand
Kiewit O�shore Services Employee 
 Foundation

Mr. Kale B. Krhovjak
Mr. and Mrs. David Light
Blanche Davis Moore Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Moss
Mr. Richard E. Norman
The Paulea Family Foundation
Mr. Corey Rhoden
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Robinson
Shackouls Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. John B. Walker
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Watson
The Edith and Robert Zinn Foundation
$2,500 - $4,999
Mr. and Mrs. Daryl M. Allen
Avalon Advisors, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Kyndel Bennett
First Continental Investment Co., Ltd.
Mr. and Mrs. James Brolan
Mr. Je� Cannon
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Carnahan
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Church
Ms. Leslie L. Clement
Coastal Gulf & International, Inc.
Mr. Gregory Cokinos
Ms. Deborah Eckel
Mr. Steve Fronterhouse
Mr. and Mrs. A. Bruce Harrison
Hess Corporation
Je�erson Bank
Mr. and Mrs. Johnny Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. William Key / 
 BLS Construction
Amy Shelton McNutt Charitable Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Marks Moore
Northside Lexus
Mr. and Mrs. C. Terrell Palmer
Provost Umphrey Law Firm LLP
STEPS Foundation
Mrs. Kathryn Symank
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Tellepsen, Jr.
The Gil and Dody Weaver Foundation
Mr. Robert White
Mr. Ryan White
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Windham
$1,000 - $2,499
Mr. Trey Able
Amegy Bank
Mr. and Mrs. Christian Anfosso
ARCH Jeeps
Gwen and Richard Bedell
Behmann Brothers Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Berry
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Booth
Mr. Kent Alan Britton
Mr. Brian A. Brust
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Cahill
CAPTRUST Community Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Albert B. Chao
Mr. Michael Cox
Ms. Elizabeth M. Dalisky
Mr. and Mrs. Charles DeCou
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. David Earle
Mr. and Mrs. Je� Elkin

Mr. Russel A. Ellinger
Ensign Natural Resources
Mr. Rob Finney
Mrs. Lauren Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Flournoy
Mr. and Mrs. Chase W. Gorman
Mr. Alexander Goss
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Heidt
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Herschbach
Ms. Sally Hilliard
Mrs. Carrie M. Horne
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby Horton
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Houser
Intertek Caleb Brett
Ms. Amanda Kellar
Mr. and Mrs. Duane Kilgore
Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Kleberg III
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Marek
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Maxwell
Mr. and Mrs. Robert McClane
The Larry and Pat McNeil Foundation
Mr. John P.  Gasdaska and 
 Mr. Austin W. Moore, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Lew Moorman
Navy Army Community Credit Union
Nelson Puett Foundation
Network for Good
Mr. Kevin Norris
Mr. Clay Page
Mr. Robert E. Parker
Ms. Patricia Anne Parnell
Mr. Bruce Ranck
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Robbins
Rockport Area Association of Realtors
SAMCO Capital Markets
Silver Eagle Beverages
Mr. and Mrs. John Smelko
Mr. and Mrs. Culver Stedman
Mr. Allen Swift
Mr. and Mrs. Kelvin Tatum
Texas Regional Bank
Rona and L.A. Train
Mr. and Mrs. Jon Turner
Ms. Karen Urban
Valero Energy Foundation
Mr. Ben Veazey
Victoria Rotary Club
Warburg Pincus LLC
Jane and David Wise
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Zacher
$500 - $999
Mr. Blake Barger
Mr. Stanley Beard, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Berridge
Mr. Donald Blanton
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Borden
Mr. and Mrs. Shedrick Boren
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Brower
Camin Cargo Control
CAPCO Steel, Inc.
Mr. Raul Cardenas
Mr. Ronald R. Cathey
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Mr. David Ranslem
Dr. Martha Respondek and Mr. Larry Haas
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Ro�
Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Rousseau
Mr. and Mrs. David Seeley
Mr. Adam Sonntag
Lois and George Stark
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“I can be more
independent.”



PREPARATIONS FOR

ARE UNDERWAY!
SUMMER CAMP

very spring, our two-person facilities team faces the task 
of preparing for our summer sessions, when we see an 
influx of campers. These preparations include regular 

maintenance, projects to address specific issues, and 
enhancements to program areas.

Perhaps the largest project undertaken this spring included 
measures to mitigate our flood risk. Following the extraordinary 
rainfall event of July 2021, we knew that we would need to 
install culverts to assist with drainage and regrade the main 
road into camp. This may not be the most exciting – or even 
noticeable – project, but we are happy that these measures will 
help us better “weather” heavy rainfall.

We have also started several enhancements to program areas 
through camp. We designed, built, and installed hurricane 

shutters to protect the Sanctuary’s beautiful stained glass. 
Thanks to several generous donors, we will replace and enlarge 
the activity deck near the Art Center; repaint Tree House cabin 
and the pool house at the Classic Pool; and install railing on our 
pier to make it safer for campers to walk near the water. 

We remain grateful for the donors who make these projects 
possible, as well as for our vendors. Says Mandy Hood, Facilities 
Director, “Being a small facilities team, we rely on our local 
vendors to keep Camp operating smoothly! We are thankful for 
their responsiveness and willingness to help us troubleshoot, 
coming up with creative solutions that take into account our 
needs, timelines, and budget. We consider our many local 
vendors part of our extended Camp family.”  

E

amp Aranzazu typically serves campers through a 
“partner model” to intentionally host specific special 
populations. Our camping partners – usually 

nonprofit organizations, schools, and other groups – bring 
the campers and gather volunteers and any needed medical 
sta�. Many of our camping partners have designed family 
camps for their clients throughout the years.

In November, however, we hosted Camp Aranza-Crew, 
our first ever family camp weekend made possible by the 
generosity of The Moody Endowment. Five families signed 
up through Camp Aranzazu directly, and the weekend served 
as an opportunity to connect with individuals who may not fit 
into our traditional partner model.  

These families traveled to Rockport from as far as Fort Worth 
for Camp Aranza-Crew. We were grateful to provide them 
with a weekend of adventure and fun, where they could enjoy 
sailing along Copano Bay, fishing in our inland pond, 
swinging on our Screamer swing, shooting archery, and much 
more! 

Family camp weekends o�er a unique opportunity to tackle 
first-time adventures like sailing as a family unit and build 
connections with other families that have similar 
experiences. David, a father from San Marcos and Camp 
Aranza-Crew camper, shared that “even though each of the 
families has di�erent special needs, we all can kind of relax 
and not feel self-conscious about it….We all have a common 
bond and patience [with each other].”

C
Camp Aranza-Crew!

VISIT: https://camparanzazu.org/come-to-camp#familycamp to learn more or to sign up for a future
Camp Aranza-Crew weekend.  

Welcome



n May of last year, the Camp Aranzazu Board of Directors 
launched an ambitious e�ort to raise $10 million for a 

newly-formed, permanent endowment, the Camp Aranzazu 
Resiliency Fund. The purpose of the Resiliency Fund is to create 
a stable, predictable source of financial support for the Camp’s 
two highest funding priorities—underwriting for campers so 
that as many children and adults as possible can benefit, and 
maintenance of the Camp’s 105-acre, 175-bed facility. 

To date, 40 donors have contributed almost $2.9 million – 
almost a third of the way toward the goal. “I am very grateful 
to our many generous friends who believe so strongly in our 
mission and who share the board’s desire to ensure that Camp 
Aranzazu has the resources necessary to be able to serve 
children and adults with special needs and chronic illnesses 
for generations to come,” says Bobby Hatcher, chairman of the 
Resiliency Fund Campaign. “Like most successful fundraising 
endeavors, it is a team e�ort. We are fortunate to have the 
support of some great volunteers, including Fields Alexander, 
Giovanna Carter, Blake Finger, Tom Forney, John Guill, Keith 
Little, Bryan Phillips and John Watson.”

An anonymous Houston-area family Foundation has pledged 
$1 million outright and will match all other gifts and pledges 
received by December 31, 2022, up to $2.5 million. “I am excited 
about our success to date and optimistic that we can raise the 
additional $600,000 and receive the full match,” adds Hatcher. 
“If and when we get there, we will have a $6 million endowment 
– which will be transformational for Camp Aranzazu.”

If you would like to know more about the Resiliency Fund and 
how to support it, please email or call Virginia Ballard, 
executive director of the Camp Aranzazu Foundation, at 
vballard@camparanzazu.org or (713) 208-0072. 
You can also visit https://camparanzazu.org/resiliency-fund.

I

“I’m more motivated to do good.”

1 million +
Anonymous 
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The Guill Family Foundation

$100,000 - $249,999
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Annie and Bob Graham
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Joanne Taylor
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Virginia Ballard
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RESILIENCY FUND CONTRIBUTIONS
ALMOST TO $3 MILLION 

$600,000 more needed to receive $2.5 million
matching gift

Resiliency Fund 
RESILIENCY FUND DONORS



Please Join Us!

BBQ, MUSIC & MORE
13TH ANNUAL

THE AMBASSADOR OF TEXAS MUSIC

GARY P. NUNN

SAVE THE DATE!

Saturday | October 29, 2022 | 1-4 PM
Camp Aranzazu | Rockport, TX

Saturday | May 7, 2022
5 - 9 PM

Camp Aranzazu | Rockport, TX

HOUSTON
HOLIDAY BELLS & SHELLS
Tuesday | December 6, 2022

Greater Houston Sports Club

QUESTIONS? PLEASE CONTACT:
Kate Plouvier, Development Director, at kate@camparanzazu.org

SAN ANTONIO
HOLIDAY BELLS & SHELLS

Wednesday & Thursday
November 16-17, 2022

The Argyle | San Antonio Gun Club

2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

ADVISORY BOARD

2021 CAMPING PARTNERS

Keith Little, Chairman
Fields Alexander, Vice-Chair

Daryl Allen
Traci McLester Arellano

Casey Cullen
Blake Finger

Tom Forney, Founder
John Guill

Bobby Hatcher, Treasurer
Hunter Hawkins
Denise Hazen
Bryan Phillips, Secretary
Joanne Taylor
Greg Watson

Kurt R. Podeszwa, President

Katie Brass
Tom Flaherty

Robin Floyd
Shannon Gunn

Gloria Hicks
Chip Jenkins

Mark Kelly
Jack Kins

Rob McClane

Alison Leland McKinney
Je� Panknin
Katherine Smelko
Ashley Rhodes Smith
George Strickhausen IV
Linda Strickland
Rona Train
Shannon Turner
John Watson

American Cancer Society – Corpus Christi
Aspire – Houston

Brownson Home – Victoria
Be An Angel – San Antonio

Camp Shield – Houston*
Capernum Young Life – Dallas, Brazos Valley, and San Antonio areas*

Driscoll Children’s Hospital – Corpus Christi
Epilepsy Foundation of Central & South Texas

 Eva’s Heroes – San Antonio
Fulton Learning Center Birding Team – Rockport*

Girl Scouts of Victoria*
The Parish School – Houston

Portland Chamber of Commerce
Richmond State Supported Living Center

Rockport Adventure Day Camp
Rockport-Fulton Chamber of Commerce

Sacred Heart Catholic Church – Rockport
Sparkling City Chorus – Corpus Christi
Texas A&M University Corpus Christi*

The Tuttle School at Briarwood – Houston
The Vine School – Victoria

The Vine School Bridge Program – Victoria

*designates a new camping partner

Camp Aranzazu | 5420 Loop 1781 | Rockport, Texas 78382
www.camparanzazu.org

Smiles are contagious
at Camp Aranzazu!


